


FROM THE OFFICE OF:

Principal
Ms. Santee

Dear Raider Families,

As we enter the final stretch of the school year, I am excited to bring you the latest updates and
happenings in our school community through our March Newsletter. As we transition into spring
and anticipate the upcoming break, there are several important events and opportunities I'd like to
highlight.

Firstly, we want to ensure all our students are well-prepared for the upcoming spring testing dates,
specifically the P/SAT exams. To support our students in their preparation, we encourage
participation in our Raider Scholars program, which provides valuable resources and guidance.

Looking ahead, there is much to anticipate this spring, including the excitement of Prom,
underclassmen awards ceremony on April 26th during Raider Hour, and the many senior events
coming soon. These events are integral parts of our school's tradition and offer opportunities for
students to create lasting memories.

Finally, I want to take a moment to congratulate our students for their outstanding
accomplishments this spring. From the impressive performances of our Math team and Scholastic
Bowl participants to the dedication shown in Special Olympics earning 3rd place in the State
Tournament and our winter athletic sports, our students continue to excel in many arenas.

Remember, we have the Glenbard District 87 Referendum on the March 19th ballot. Glenbard
District 87 is asking voters to consider a facility improvements referendum on the March 19 ballot.
It’s a community created plan that will improve the quality of all four Glenbard high schools. Learn
more by watching this video. Please visit our District website for more information.

Thank you for your continued support and involvement in our school community. Together, let's
make this final stretch of the school year a memorable and successful one for our students.

With Raider Pride,
Principal Santee

https://www.glenbard87.org/referendum-march-2024/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ku2c74ksipk


FROM THE OFFICE OF:

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL OF INSTRUCTION
Mr. Sean Byrne

Course Requests for next year are finalized and can be viewed on your Parent PowerSchool
Account (link) by selecting “Class Registration.” Course descriptions and graduation/college
admission requirements can be found in our Academic Program Guidebook (link). Any changes
moving forward are on a space available basis through your School Counselor.

All 9th, 10th and 11th graders will take either the SAT or PSAT in April. A 2018 study by the College
Board found that students who spent 6 hours on Official SAT Practice gained, on average, 90 points
to their score (pdf). With approximately 4 weeks until the Spring testing, we want to support all
Raiders to prepare for these important exams.

During Raider Hour on Friday, February 9th, all 9th, 10th and 11th graders created a Khan Account,
linked to their Glenbard gmail accounts.

We have created some (P)SAT/Khan Academy sessions during Raider Hour: Agency. While these
are optional, we hope this can be a meaningful time during the day for students to practice their
Khan Academy and have any questions answered as they come up. The upcoming sessions are:

Parents, please ask your student(s) about their Khan Academy account and encourage them to use
this free resource at least 60 minutes each week until their April testing date. Every little bit of
practice will help your students make progress towards their post-secondary goals.

https://ps.glenbard.org/public/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/e/2PACX-1vRVcHPksxXYsaQnuOdALquVDYk-mL7uAu6RC1m1UI-1VrOjPetUuzkMpSQtqBGfWN94-tUkYYGy2I75/pub
https://drive.google.com/file/d/19khVKUexqi57vrLIAi8qGs7tCwqojy8J/view


Wednesday, April 10, 2024: All Juniors at Glenbard South will take the School-day SAT with
Essay. This exam will be administered digitally, on student iPads.

This is a non-attendance day for 9th, 10th, and 12th grade students.
Makeup Testing Date: Thursday April 25, 2024

Thursday, April 11, 2024: All 9th and 10th grade students at Glenbard South will take the PSAT.
This exam will be administered digitally, on student iPads.

This is a non-attendance day for 11th, and 12th grade students.
Thursday, April 25, 2024: Makeup SAT and PSAT Testing Date

Students will be called out of classes if a makeup test is needed.
This is a regular attendance day for all other students.

May 6–10 and May 13–17: AP Exams administered at Glenbard South.
Each exam is administered on a different day, based on a schedule set by the College
Board. Students registered for the exam in the Fall through AP Classroom.
Please see this link for specific information about exams at Glenbard South: LINK

On Friday, April 26th during Raider Hour we will have our annual Underclass Awards Ceremonies.
The purpose of these celebrations is to recognize and acknowledge our students for their
commitment to excellence, continuous growth and learning in their classes, and participation in
athletics and extracurriculars. This is a great time for each class to celebrate the great work of all
members of the class. Details and photos will be shared with families after this event.

At the same time, our Senior class will meet with Ms. Kosak (APSS) and the School Counseling
team to discuss important dates and deadlines for students before Graduation.

FROM THE OFFICE OF:

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL OF OPERATION
Mr. Taff Nielsen

https://drive.google.com/file/d/10-3QOtfHme2KuIPhr9wD9u0egvV-jlYi/view?usp=sharing


Spring Recess will be Monday, March 25 - Monday, April 1. The
Main Office will be open over break from 7:30a.m. - 3:30p.m.
Classes resume on Tuesday, April 2. Click HERE for additional
important dates to save in your calendar.

This year’s Commencement Ceremony will be on Thursday, May 23,
2024. The ceremony will begin at 6:30pm. More information will be
shared in a future newsletter with specific information to senior
families about rehearsal and tickets. As a reminder, if you have not
ordered your cap and gown, please do so immediately. You can contact our cap and gown provider,
Herff Jones, at https://herffjonesil.com/ .

FROM THE OFFICE OF:
ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL OF STUDENT SERVICES
Ms. Marina Kosak

I know so many of us are excited that spring is about here. It is
also the time when we celebrate our seniors and recognize this
special milestone. We have some great activities planned for

them. All senior families will receive a letter from Principal Santee that outlines some of these
special events.

Here is a message from our Glenbard South Boosters that sponsor our Senior Farewell Funfest,
one of the memorable events we hold for our seniors,

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Obvr_suEC_dnOD269HLMtBsacPVTu1HKtbmP9K7TBgw/edit?usp=sharing
https://herffjonesil.com/


Senior Parents: We are currently planning for the Senior Fun fest that takes place on their last day
of school (May 17th) and we need your help to make it amazing. This class missed out on all their
8th grade celebrations and special Freshmen activities due to Covid so we are trying to do
something extra special for them. We are asking for donations to help support the Boosters’
budget. We are suggesting $50 per student, but any amount you can give would be appreciated. All
money donated will go directly to this senior class event. Thank you in advance for your support!

The Senior Slideshow will be shown during the end of the year celebrations. Please remind your
senior to send in their pictures for this wonderful tradition. On the class of 2024 Schoology page
there is a Google Form for students to upload their photos. They have been asked to submit a
baby/toddler picture, a picture of their favorite high school memory and the last picture should be
something that represents their future (i.e. college wear, future profession, etc.) Pictures are due by
the end of the day on Friday, March 22nd.

We are excited to announce that our 2024 Prom will be held on
Saturday, May 18th. We will “float the night away” on The Spirit of
Navy Pier. Juniors and seniors will be able to pick up the prom

packets in the Hub starting Wed. March 20th. The packet contains all of the information needed.
However, I would like to let parents know that tickets will go on sale the week of April 15th with
the final sales date the 19th.. Tickets will be $150 per person and you will have the option to pay
with cash, check or online through PushCoin. All students are required to ride the chartered buses
to prom, there are no exceptions. We are looking forward to a fantastic evening!

We celebrated our annual “Live Life Well Week” the week of February 19th. This year’s theme was
“It’s not about being the best in the world but it’s about being the best FOR the world”. Each day an
activity was planned to help students in different areas to help them grow in different aspects. On
Wednesday the students heard a speaker, A’ric Jackson who sent a message about being good to
yourself and each other. Our events included rock painting to give to someone to say, “thank you
for being my rock” and a mindfulness day as well. We ended the week with Fun Friday that
demonstrated the importance of team work and learning from each other while having “fun”. Lunch
time activities on Friday included ping-pong, bags, giant Jenga and connect-4. Thank you to all of
our students who participated and made this a successful week.



Congrats to the Glenbard South Math Team on first place finishes in the Glenbard Math Invitational,
the Upstate 8 Conference Math meet, and Regionals. The entire team has qualified for the State
Math competition and will be in Bloomington the weekend of April 6th to compete against the
other best Mathletes in the state. Congratulations to our head Coach David Jodelka and assistants
Elizabeth Anderson and Haresh Harpalani. The following students placed at the Regional
competition and will represent Glenbard South at the state level:

Algebra 1 Top Scores: Will Pope (6th), Priscilla Ha (4th), Simon Kubik (1st), Team finish: 1st place

Geometry Top Scores: Aryeri Funez-Sanchez (10th), Ben Gower/Maggie McIntyre/Sasha Bystrukhina
(t-3rd), Team finish: 1st place

Algebra 2 Top Scores: Ella Pope (6th), Ashrith Valluri (4th), Andrew Lullo (1st), Team finish: 1st
place

Precalculus Top Scores: Lucas Newman/Ryan Pratt (t-7th), Team finish: 4th place

Freshman/Sophomore 8-person team (Sasha Bystrukhina, Simon Kubik, Maggie McIntyre, Azam
Muneer, Aryeri Funez-Sanchez, Ben Gower, Gavin Loftsgaarden, Alex Long) - 4th place

Junior/Senior 8-person team (Grace Bittlingmaier, Andrew Lullo, Ella Pope, Ashrith Valluri, Aaron
Berntsen, Lucas Newman, Emily Puchalski, Isha Shah) - 2nd place

Calculator team (Simon Kubik, Will Pope, Alex Long, Ashrith Valluri, Grace Bittlingmaier, Andrew
Lullo, Ryan Pratt, Emily Puchalski) - 1st place

Freshman/Sophomore 2-person team: Michael McIntyre and Azam Muneer - 3rd place



Our Raiders Scholastic Bowl team won the UEC conference title at East Aurora High School on
February 24th. We are proud of these students who represented Glenbard South. Our team is
coached by Mr. Michael Douglas and Dr. Caicina Jones. Congratulations to Anaya Afzal, Adam
Bernsten, Aaron Bernsten, Grace Bittlingmaier, Zach Cooper, Ibrahima Diagne, Lauren Hammer,
Alishbaa Karim, Soren Loest, Andrew Lullo, Aniyah Nelson, William Pope, Quinlin Pounders, Belinda
Ramos, Isha Shah, Ayush Shah, Riven Wisniewski and Margaret McIntyre. Way to go Raiders!

A shout out to our Special Olympics Basketball team. After a great send off Friday morning at
Glenbard South our coaches and students headed down to Illinois Wesleyan University in
Bloomington to compete in the Illinois Special Olympics state tournament. Our team played
fantastic and we are proud of them coming home with some medals. Way to go Raiders!
Congratulations to our players: Payton Perry, Luke Perry, Liam Senn, Mia Foster Simbulan, Faith
Bell, Katie Taylor, Carina Rosta and Maliki Gregory. Our team is coached by Ms. Katie Bridgman and
Mr. Sean Hyland..



Click LINK to read the Winter Fine Arts Newsletter!

https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:VA6C2:a2e8f15c-015a-4625-9077-c00518b1bc6e
https://acrobat.adobe.com/id/urn:aaid:sc:VA6C2:b2d64beb-af78-455f-9e4c-8a066544867f


College of DuPage will be at Glenbard South on a couple advisory dates to conduct application
workshops and to go over next steps with our seniors who have already applied. If you plan to
apply and follow up on next steps from home, please refer to this checklist to apply to COD.

College of DuPage’s most popular merit based scholarship has eligibility requirements based on
GPA and student essays. This year the Scholars Award scholarship has a letter or
recommendation requirement. Student’ applications by a scholarship committee. Students with
GPA’s of a 3.5 or higher have an opportunity to be awarded the Presidential Scholarship which is
one of the three levels of scholarships within the Scholars Award:

1. Presidential Scholars Award
Covers up to 64 credit hours of in-district tuition at College of DuPage for two consecutive
academic years.

2. Board of Trustees Scholars Award
$2,500 award ($1,250 per semester). Renewed annually for up to four semesters.

3. Deans Scholars Award
$1,000 award ($500 per semester). Renewed annually for up to four semesters.

Deadline for the Engineering Pathways program is fast approaching on April 5th.

A non-academic graduation requirement is to either complete the FAFSA or if you do NOT intend
to complete the FAFSA, please complete the FAFSA Non-Participation Form. Here is a PDF of the
instruction sheet for filling out the non-participation form.

Some tips for a successful FAFSA completion:
1. For those of you that have not created a FSA ID, please use this linked document to create it.

It is advised that it is created at least 2 days prior to the filing the FAFSA. Both parents and
students need their own FSA ID.

2. Both students and parents have a section of the online application to fill out.
3. Access to your 2022 tax forms, W-2s, and social security numbers for both you and your

student.
4. Final list of colleges your senior is applying to.

Glenbard South’s school counseling department will present our Sophomore Spotlight curriculum
to our sophomores during two back to back agency days during our Raider Hour during the month
of March. We will connect the work they did as freshmen that identified a personality type with
career interests and college majors. The presentations and additional career resources are
featured on our School Counseling website.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1ZTQUHu0TMv7BS2tAYgL8uhfg8iz_MwCs/view?usp=sharing
https://cod.edu/costs/scholarships/scholars_awards.aspx
https://www.cod.edu/academics/transfer/uiuc_gatp.html
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/tt07vpjsE-oweBszFDdGlQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnt3AcP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xa2lJZ1hCWW53am5xemZUbE93djYydHB3YTlZRWg1REkvdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZdScPNZlmLBKuFIXc2Vhbl9ieXJuZUBnbGVuYmFyZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/3Fn6YYUa55DBSCBrjxVxDg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnt3AcP0RSaHR0cHM6Ly9kcml2ZS5nb29nbGUuY29tL2ZpbGUvZC8xNTYwZXFxSEthTV9ET29BM1JNWHozZ0JRU2tsUnM1NFovdmlldz91c3A9c2hhcmluZ1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZdScPNZlmLBKuFIXc2Vhbl9ieXJuZUBnbGVuYmFyZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1NjmbPB-0caFpyodgFiA5d-F7i2SuKfhD6D0ieDeHXHc/edit?usp=sharing


Seniors:
March – If waitlisted, help your child cope with this news by being proactive. They can email their
admissions officer at the college to let them know they’re still interested and would like to keep
their place on the waitlist.

April – If your child is still undecided on where to attend, sneak in one last college visit to help
them make their final choice. Give them the nudge to make summer plans if they haven’t already.
Some options include a part-time job, a summer abroad, or volunteering.

May – May 1 is National College Decision Day! Your child needs to submit their decision by this
date as well as their non-refundable deposit. If they change their mind over the summer or make it
off the waitlist, they will lose this deposit – but it’s worth it if your child has made a choice that
will make them happier.

Juniors:
March – Give your child the goal of finding teachers, coaches, and mentors to write letters of
recommendation before the month’s end. It’s also time to schedule spring and summer college
visits!

April – Nail down summer plans. Here are a few options: a part-time job, summer camp, or
volunteering. Summer experiences will look great on their college applications and give them
some real-world experience to reference in essays or admissions interviews. Summer
opportunities are available on our Glenbard South webpage.

May – Start finalizing the college list. A helpful strategy is to narrow down schools into three
categories: reach, target, and safety schools.

From the Office of:

Assistant Principal of Athletics
Mr. Tim Carlson

https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/march-college-checklist-for-high-school-seniors
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/college-rejection-letters-and-wait-lists-moving-forward
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/april-checklist-for-high-school-seniors
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/summer-programs-for-high-school-students
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/may-checklist-for-high-school-seniors
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/gear-up-for-national-decision-day
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/march-college-checklist-for-high-school-juniors
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/letters-of-recommendation-basics
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/april-checklist-for-high-school-juniors
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1h5_HLmbb8fDu9jJGbvSx51iypTnlYRBik0ZdBNltn1s/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.fastweb.com/college-search/articles/may-checklist-for-high-school-juniors
https://www.fastweb.com/financial-aid/articles/top-ten-colleges-with-the-best-financial-aid


We are proud to announce that senior Ben Zima has been named
to the IHSA All State Academic Team. Ben was one of 26 seniors
from around the state from over 500 nominees selected for this
prestigious award. Ben will be honored at a banquet on Monday,

April 8th in Bloomington along with the other members of the 2024 IHSA All State Academic Team.



The purpose of the GBS Boosters is to encourage and promote all
extracurricular activities at Glenbard South. GBS Boosters supports
music, arts, academics (scholarships), and after-school clubs in
addition to athletics. GBS Boosters raises money through
membership fees, donations, concessions, Raider Wear sales, and
social events throughout the year. All GBS families, alumni,
teachers, staff members, and members of the community are
invited to become part of the Boosters.
Please consider becoming a Glenbard South Booster. Click on the link below for more information.

Become a Member - Glenbard South Boosters

https://www.gsboosters.org/joinnow


We invite all community members, alumni, parents, and faculty to join the Glenbard South
Boosters.

launch gsboosters.org

https://www.gsboosters.org/joinnow




Early Bird Sale happening now through March 13th. Use the code PLANTS to receive 8% off your
order. PLANT SALE

https://f69e.engage.squarespace-mail.com/r?m=65ef6928e185753851b785ca&u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gsboosters.org%2Fplantsale%3Fss_source%3Dsscampaigns%26ss_campaign_id%3D65eb3f20deec4152687748a6%26ss_email_id%3D65ef6928e185753851b785ca%26ss_campaign_name%3DIt%25E2%2580%2599s%2BMarch%2BMadness%2Bmania%2Bwith%2Ball%2Bthe%2Bupcoming%2BRaiders%2Bspring-time%2Bevents%26ss_campaign_sent_date%3D2024-03-11T20%253A27%253A50Z&w=5f40847d1ab9f805fb5e899a&c=b_65eb3f20deec4152687748a6&l=en-US&s=JMxUMhnqcS6pJtB1T1Gb0xsVxOA%3D


Glenbard South High School

Website: www.glenbardsouthhs.org
Location: 23W200 Butterfield Rd, Glen Ellyn, IL, USA
Phone: 630-469-6500
Twitter: @GBSraiders

Maria Mazza
Maria is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://www.glenbardsouthhs.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=23W200+Butterfield+Rd,+Glen+Ellyn,+IL+60137,+USA&ftid=0x880e53e78166b12f:0x1c80efa9cab99792
tel:630-469-6500
https://www.twitter.com/@GBSraiders

